Notice to Bidders/Tenderers
[bookmark: _GoBack]Tender Notice 3

Bidders are kindly requested to note following clarification questions and response:

 
Annex 2A & Item 4 Deliverables – the dates in both these tables do not match, Annex 2A states 2018 and the other 2019. Can you please confirm.
 
Please refer to the 2019 dates in item 4 deliverables.
 
Item 8 Duty Station – Can you please clarify the definition of ‘duty station’ and ‘Home-based’. Do you require the consultant team to be based in Port Moresby, or that the client meetings will be in Port Moresby?
 
The tender envisages that the successful consultant will deliver required project inputs from a combination of their place of domicile (home), while in Port Moresby and in the field, which in this instance is East New Britain.

Regarding output “District Development Plan for Pomio district including supporting LLG Plans for the next 5 years” – we understand that the output is to develop a method for participatory sustainable land use planning that can be replicated and used by local government officers to contribute to the new district development plan.  We would not actually be producing the District Integrated Plan (2020-2024) or creating the LLG Plans?
 
Could you confirm the scope of this output please? Contractor will not be required to develop the entire district integrated plan.

I am writing on behalf the Land Use Officer from the Department of Agriculture and Livestock specifically to enquire about the engagement of government officers on the pilot Integrated Approach to Land Use and Development Planning project in Pomio District of East New Britain province of Papua New Guinea which was advertised by your organisation.
The Land Use Section of the Department of Agriculture and Livestock have the capacity to conduct land resource, socio-economic assessment and development of integrated land use plans because we (the Land Use Section) have highly qualified personnel (Masters Holders) as well as having many years of experiences in land resource assessments, socio-economic assessment and development of Agriculture land use plans. 
Hence, in your organisation’s procurement process and guidelines, is it acceptable for you to engage government employees (officers) to undertake such studies? 
If it is acceptable, we are willing to submit our proposal for you to consider and engage the section in that project.
Your assistance to this matter is highly appreciated.

Request for proposal is for a consultancy firm or an organization to submit their proposal in line with TOR. An organization will have multiple expertise’s in comparison to individual. If your organizations meet the requirements of the TOR, please feel free to put in your proposal as per submission instruction on the RFP.

